SOUTH AFRICA

I have discussed a line for the press with the Prime Minister.
You might make the following points:

(1) She is very grateful to the Foreign Secretary for
carrying out his mission with such patience and steadiness.
He will have made clear our detestation of apartheid. The
South Africans will also have heard the arguments for change

presented lucidly andpersuasively.

(2) He will be reporting to her personally later today.

(3) It is no secret that the South Africans dislike
outside interference and their immediate reaction is no great
surprise. But we need to see to what extent the points made
by the Foreign Secretary sink in and are acted upon in practice.
We are interested in results - release of Mand=la, unbanning
of the ANC. There are particular opportunities for the South
African Government to move during August and September (i.e.
the party congress, etc.). The European Community will assess

the situation in late September.

(4) Any decisions on the way forward must wait until

after the Foreign Secretary has reported to Cabinet. But

it is no less true than before that sanctions are not effective

in securing internal reform.

(C. D. POWELL)
30 July 1986
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